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REGULAR COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor & Council DATE: February 19, 2009 

FROM: General Manager, Parks, Recreation and 

Culture 

FILE: 8200-20/BC 

SUBJECT: Amendment to Application to Host the BC Summer Games 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

The Parks, Recreation and Culture Department recommends that Council approve an 

amendment to the City of Surrey application to the B.C. Games Society (the “Society”) to 

indicate that the City of Surrey is prepared to host the BC Summer Games (the “Games”) 

in either of 2012 or 2014 based on the same conditions as were included in the previous 

application by the City to the Society. 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

In September 2008, Council considered Corporate Report R188 (copy attached as 

Appendix 1) and adopted the recommendations of that report, which was to approve the 

submission of an application to the Society to host the BC Summer Games in 2014.  The 

report advised that hosting the Games in 2014 rather than in 2012 was preferable as there 

may be a greater pool of volunteers available in 2014 than in 2012, given that the 2010 

Olympic and Paralympic Games may absorb an amount of Surrey-based volunteer 

capacity that will take some time to replenish.  The Society has advised that depending on 

the applications that they received, it would be advantageous if Surrey would consider 

expanding their application to allow the City to host either the 2012 or 2014 Games. 

 

The City of Surrey has also submitted a proposal to host the BC Disability Games in 

2013, which was endorsed by the Parks & Community Services Committee and approved 

by City Council.  The BC Disability Games Society Board, in a letter dated January 6
th

, 

2009, advised that they are withdrawing their request for proposals at this time and will 

initiate another process for proposals in the future in respect to hosting the BC Disability 

Games. 
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DISCUSSION 

 

As noted in Corporate Report R188, the B.C. Summer Games attracts about 3,600 

participants and is held over a 4-day period, typically during July.  The host community 

for the Games typically experiences a significant economic benefit due to the athletes and 

visitors that come to the host city prior to and during the Games.  This benefit is 

estimated to be in the range of $2 million to $3 million. 

 

The City of Surrey has the capacity to support the Summer Games in either of 2012 or 

2014 with an excellent range of venues and sufficient volunteers.  Some of the venues 

that will be used for the Games are owned and operated by the Surrey School District.  

As such, if Council approves the recommendation of this report, it will also be necessary 

to obtain an amended resolution from the Board of School District #36, indicating its 

willingness to make available the necessary School District venues for the 2012 Games. 

 

 

CONCLUSION 

 

Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that Council approve an amendment to 

the City of Surrey application to the B.C. Games Society (the “Society”) to indicate that 

the City of Surrey is prepared to host the BC Summer Games (the “Games”) in either of 

2012 or 2014 based on the same conditions as were included in the previous application 

to the Society. 

 

 

 

 

    Laurie Cavan 

    General Manager,  

    Parks, Recreation and Culture 
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Appendix A – Corporate Report No. R188 – “Invitation to Host the BC Summer Games” 
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